
 

 

 

March 12, 2021 

Ms. Keely Martin Bosler, Director 
Department of Finance 
Room 1145, State Capitol 
Sacramento, California  95814

Dear Ms. Bosler: 

In a letter dated March 4, 2021, you notified the Joint Legislative Budget Committee that an 
addendum was reached between the State and the Service Employees International Union, Local 
1000 (State Bargaining Units 1, 3, 4, 11, 14, 15, 17, 20, and 21) to allow the State Controller’s 
Office (SCO) to process an increase in the State Disability Insurance that was not captured for 
the January 1, 2021 payments to represented employees.  The accounts receivables via payroll 
deductions will be established for the March 2021 pay period to collect the repayments. The 
letter requested a waiver from the 30-day legislative review period. 
 
In conclusion, I have reviewed the request and waive the 30-day review period, in order to allow 
the SCO to process the payroll deductions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Nancy Skinner 
Chair 

cc: Members of the Joint Legislative Budget Committee 
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NANCY SKINNER  PHILIP Y. TING 
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